
 
 
 

The 17th General Chapter’s Response to the World Issue: Violence and our Christian  
 

Response, 
Circular 31/82: December 6, 1982, Rome, Italy. 

 
We, School Sisters of Notre Dame, assembled at our seventeenth general chapter, commit 
ourselves as a congregation and through our ministry as educators to bring Christian hope to a 
world marked by violence. Each cultural group has committed itself to address aspects of 
violence pertinent to its culture. We hold ourselves responsible and accountable for this 
commitment and its implementation. 


